MCR MINI-UPDATE JUNE 2008

Hope everyone is doing okay. And...staying cool. 

REMINDER TO ELECTRONIC AND ABSTRACT PLUS HOSPITALS: 

All cases abstracted using NAACCR Version 11.1 must be submitted by July 25th (Friday). After Friday, we will take a week to upgrade our software products and start accepting Version 11.2 cases on August 4th. If this schedule should change, we will notify all hospitals. 

DCO: 

I am sure all of you have been anxiously awaiting your DCO list. Sorry to say, but you will have to wait just a little bit longer. We hope to start the process soon. Some of the processing may be done via Web Plus. I do not have any of the details, but you will be notified. 

Audits: 

MCR is being audited by CDC/NPCR in September. This is an audit of "MCR's" quality and casefinding but it is necessary to go to the hospitals to conduct this review. Many of the hospitals that were chosen have been notified. Additional hospitals will be notified within the next couple of weeks. This should be a fairly painless process for the hospital. 
MCR is also conducting our usual casefinding and reabstracting audits. Deb Douglas was in the central office a couple of months ago and we did a blitz review of medical record disease indices for casefinding. That seemed to work out very well. We are also doing a pilot project for the reabstracting audits. We will be reabstracting from the text that you enter on the abstract. This is a two-fold project. Not only will we be making sure that sufficient text is submitted but will also be looking at ways to make it easier for the hospitals by determining what text is necessary, how it should be entered, etc. We realize it takes time to enter text but it also takes time to answer our phone calls or emails if the text is missing. We do not use it for reports or studies but it is essential for QA review and consolidation activities. If we have records from more than one facility, we are probably going to use the info from the facility that has text to justify their codes. 

EDITS: 

I recently forwarded the Missouri-specific edit metafile to all software vendors. Some vendors may incorporate these edits quickly while others will wait until the next upgrade. These are the same edits that are ran whenever cases are loaded into Web Plus. Therefore, you will be notified of any errors during abstracting or exporting. Then the errors can be corrected prior to submitting the cases to MCR. We are still using a 75% threshold (25% of the cases must be error free). We will be changing this threshold after the vendors have had an opportunity to incorporate the Missouri-specific edits. Of course, you can always request that we lower this threshold. 

Adenocarcinoma insitu of the cervix: 

We have had several questions regarding the reportability of adenoca insitu of the cervix. These cases ARE REPORTABLE to MCR even though they are not reportable for CoC. 

MCR Abstract Code Manual: 

A revised manual is available on the website. There are no major revisions, mostly clarifications, typos, etc. 
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